
Saturday  voting  may  be
possible for all Californians
By Annalise Mantz, Sacramento Bee

For  California  voters,  finding  time  to  cast  ballots  on  a
Tuesday could become a thing of the past.

A bill by state Sen. Leland Yee, D-San Francisco, would give
them a chance to vote on a Saturday in the month before an
election. Senate Bill 637 would require counties to have a
polling place open for early voting for four hours on at least
one Saturday in the 29 days before Election Day.

Twenty-five counties in California already allow voters to
cast a ballot on a Saturday before Election Day, according to
a survey conducted by the Los Angeles County registrar of
voters in 2012. Nationwide, 32 states and the District of
Columbia allow early voting in addition to mail voting.

Yee, who is running for secretary of state in 2014, said local
elections with low turnout rates, such as the 23 percent of
voters who cast ballots in June’s Los Angeles mayoral race,
show  voting  needs  to  be  more  accessible.  He  blamed  low
participation rates on the stresses and time commitments of a
hectic lifestyle.
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